
LICENSE HEARING MINUTES 

SuperAmerica #4358, 756 Snelling Avenue North 

Thursday, March 10, 2011, 10:00 a.m. 

330 City Hall, 15 Kellogg Boulevard West 

Nhia Vang, Deputy Legislative Hearing Officer 
 

The hearing was called to order at 10:05 a.m. 

Staff Present:  Kris Schweinler, Department of Safety and Inspections (DSI) 

Applicant:  Lesley Zaun, attorney, Faegre & Benson; and Jarret Persons, District Manager, 

representing Northern Tier Retail LLC, owner 

SuperAmerica #4358:  Gas Station, Cigarette/Tobacco, Restaurant (1) – No Seats, and Retail Food 

(C) – Grocery 1001-3000 sq. ft., and Malt Off Sale licenses  

 

Ms. Vang stated this license application went before the City Council and the councilmember 

referred the matter back for a legislative hearing to discuss placing additional or modified 

conditions on the license.  Specifically, the councilmember requested language restricting the sale 

of malt off sale be included; those conditions being: 

 

1. 3.2 Beer and beer products that are originally packaged with the intent to be sold together in 

multiples cannot be separated and sold by the individual bottle or can.  Only 3.2 beer and 

beer products that are purchased from a licensed distributor, and are intended to be sold by 

the individual bottle and/or can, may be sold as an individual bottle and/or can. 

2. The sale of 40 ounce bottles and/or cans of beer is not permitted.   

3. The sale of wine and/or strong beer is not permitted with a Malt Off Sale license. 

 

Ms. Zaun stated that they were agreeable to adding the conditions to the license.  Ms. Vang stated 

that the conditions concerning malt off sale would be in addition to the condition already agreed 

upon concerning video surveillance at the store.   

 

The Conditions Affidavit was submitted on , 2011. 

 

The hearing adjourned at 10:50 a.m. 

 
Submitted by: 
Vicki Sheffer 

 


